



April 27, 2020 Lotsmanskaya Ulitsa, 3 Saint-Petersburg 190121 Russia **서울대학교 공과대학** 08826 서울특별시 관악구 관악로 1

College of Engineering, Seoul National University 1 Gwanak-ro, Gwanak-gu, Seoul 08826, Korea

Dear Prof. Kirill Rozhdestvensky,

It is with great honor, on behalf of the Department of Naval Architecture and Ocean Engineering at Seoul National University in the Republic of Korea, that I write this congratulatory letter to celebrate the 90th Anniversary of Saint-Petersburg State Marine Technical University, which branched off Saint-Petersburg Polytechnic Institute in 1930 as then Leningrad Shipbuilding Institute and whose graduates (almost literally) built the Soviet (then Russian) Navy in the capacity of designers and managers of corresponding organizations and enterprises of the shipbuilding industry, including research institutes, design bureaus, and shipyards. It is clear that your university has produced many of our community's successful and exemplary leaders. Your university strengthens our community. As you know, our department signed MOU with your university in 2016 to boost collaboration in education and research in the field of marine engineering. Related to this, we are trying to realize several activities, such as the participation of international conferences hosted by your university and the planning of the joint workshop between us. We take part in continuously essential international events together, as well. We hope that the cooperation between us will be stronger in the future.

Your support and hard work help to make sure each of your students shine brightly now and in the future. Again, congratulations to you for reaching a significant milestone, the 90th Anniversary of your university. Have a wonderful celebration, and thank you for inviting me to be a part of it.

Very sincerely yours,

Myung-II Roh

Department Chair

Department of Naval Architecture and Ocean Engineering

Seoul National University

Republic of Korea